
College of Liberal Arts and Sciences  

Faculty Council Meeting  

November 03, 2011 

 

Members Present: Allen Goodman, Mark Ferguson, renee hoogland, Charles Parrish, 

Geoff Nathan, John Klein, Larry Lombard, Eric Lambert, Ed Golenberg, Elizabeth 

Lublin, Pramod Khosla, Boris Baltes 

 

Attending: Donald Haase, Christine Chow, Caroline Brzuchowski, Paul Clemens, Joe 

Rankin, Robert Thomas, Marvin Zalman, Joe Kieleszewski 

 

Absent With Notice: Marsha Richmond, Fred Pearson, Mary Cay Sengstock, Anne 

Duggan, Markus Friedrich, Claudio Verani 

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:30. 

 

The minutes of the October 06, 2011 meeting were approved. 

 

Mark Ferguson sought names for the Distinguished Faculty Awards. He also noted that 

the recent meeting between the faculty and the dean’s search committee was not well 

attended. 

 

Joe Rankin presented the lists of nominees for the CLAS Judiciary Hearing Panels. The 

lists—one of students, one of faculty—were approved. 

 

Marvin Zalman presented the proposal for a concurrent Law and Master of Science in 

Criminal Justice degree. The proposal passed. 

 

John Klein asked about the status of computer replacements for faculty. Joe Kieleszewski 

said that, given the budgetary constraints, the college was looking for ways to fund the 

replacements. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:10. 


